
Indiana Jones and me.
In June of 1981, just after I graduated from College, Raiders
of the Lost Ark was released in theaters. At that time video
rental  and  purchasing  was  in  its  infancy.  Machines  were
expensive, and there were the “format wars”. So the movies in
the theaters ran much longer than they do now, and they were
often in cheap theaters for years after the initial release. I
saw Raiders with friends during the summer of 1981multiple
times, and I eventually saw it with my future wife in 1983. It
was a fun movie.

In 1984, The Temple of Doom was released. I was able to see
that movie in theaters as a newlywed. While we liked the
movie, the dark atmosphere of the second Indiana Jones left us
wanting  the  first  movie  again.  Finally  the  price  of  VCRs
became more reasonable, and Raiders of the Lost Ark was the
one we added to our collection. After it was released to
Video, we also added the Last Crusade. It wasn’t unit 2004
that I added the Temple of Doom to my collection.

This spring the fourth installment of the Indiana Jones movies
was released. It marked the first Indiana Jones movie I did
not see with my wife. Being a widower made that impossible.
Still, I went with the two daughters still living at home. I
went in a partial Indiana Jones costume. At the movie I wore
my hat, my brown pants and beige shirt. It was too warm for my
leather jacket. And only a few noticed. But with the audience,
I’m sure most weren’t seeing movies at the time the last movie
hit theaters.

Some time early in my marriage, my wife and I were shopping
and we stopped in a small store in the local mall. There was a
felt Fedora. My wife thought it looked good on me, so she
bought it for me. She called it my Indiana Jones hat. It was
just the thing to take on our vacations. I had that hat for
years, until I left it in a coffee shop, one time too many. I
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hope whoever picked it up enjoyed it. After that I found a
much cheaper version of the hat, since I was sure I would
misplace it again. And I used that hat for a few years. 2
Christmases ago, my four daughters pitched in to buy me an
official Indiana Jones fedora. I was very touched that they
would do that. So if you check my ‘About’ page, you will see a
picture of me in that hat.

At times I wish I could have been the adventurer that Indiana
Jones was. Searching for lost artifacts, ancient civilizations
sounds like great fun. The more conservative, stay-at-home,
take care of the family person almost always won the battle of
personalities. When we took trips to more wilderness areas,
the adventurer showed his face (and hat). We hiked many a mile
through the gorges of SE Ohio, the Black hills and Bad Lands
in South Dakota, and even the wilds of amusement parks and
zoos. I’ll never be that adventuring soul, except in the inner
reaches of the mind.

That’s about it for Indiana Jones and me, until the last movie
is release on video. It will be added to my collection. Maybe
by that time, I’ll be able to get the whip, and a more
authentic leather jacket.


